

TOWN OF UXBRIDGE Board of Health 21 South Main Street Uxbridge, MA 01569-1851 508-278-8600 X 8 ddelannoy@uxbridge-ma.gov Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health meeting held on Wednesday, July 20, 2016 at 5:00pm in the Selectmen's Meeting Room, 21 S. Main Street, Uxbridge, MA:

Present: Michael Morrissette, Chairman, Jonathan Neitz, Member, James F. Smith, Member Also present, Kristin Black, Health Agent, James Malley, Engineer and Denise Delannoy, Administrative Assistant.

Absent: 6:30 PM Kristin Black left the meeting.

Meeting to order: The time being after 5:01 pm and the meeting duly posted with a quorum present Chairman Morrissette called the meeting to order.

Old Business:

145/175 South Street, Chairman Morrissette spoke regarding a complaint received of illegal wells. He advised that he was allowed on the property by the owner and only saw two piezometers, and no wiring/electricity leading to same.

206 Hazel Street septic, James Malley, Engineer, reports that the owner of record did pull a application for percolation but the engineer, Heritage Design Group, did not proceed with the application. He will contact Heritage for more information.

17 Fletcher Street, Kristin Black, Health Agent, reports that the owner has removed an unregistered vehicle, as requested, as well as some trash and debris from the back of the property. Requires follow-up.

Residents' concerns:

Reclamation projects 775 Millville Road and 145/175 South Street, The list attached carries the names of the speakers who voiced their concerns about the possibility of toxins contained in the out of town fill that is being transported into Uxbridge. Patrick Hannon, Site Supervisor for these projects, gave a rebuttal.

New Business:

McDonalds, 200 Quaker Highway,

Bob Silva, Septic Preservation, spoke on behalf of McDonalds describing the actions Septic Preservation has taken in the past several years to bring this septic system back in to code.

James Malley requests new plans by month's end that will be reviewed for approval.

David Balducci, co-owner McDonald's, spoke on the well contamination that was reported to the board of Health on 7/15/2016.

Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health meeting held on Wednesday, July 20, 2016 at 5:00pm in the Selectmen's Meeting Room, 21 S. Main Street, Uxbridge, MA:

McDonald's 200 Quaker Highway cont.,

James Malley speaks on the use of the White Knight aerobic treatment system which currently disturbs the neighbors with noise and odor. Noise and odor require abatement.

Bob Silva suggests an additional noise canceling fence be placed between the equipment and the neighbor and the addition of a charcoal filter, air scrubber to reduce odor.

Summary, submittal of septic plans by month's end that will be reviewed for approval, an additional noise canceling fence be placed between the equipment and the neighbor, the addition of a charcoal filter, air scrubber to reduce odor, and McDonald's plan of action should the septic system go in to failure.

6/16/16

Chairman Morrissette summarizes events during the boil water order of 6/16/16 commending the town and local businesses for their overwhelming support during this crisis.

Minutes: Motion, Jonathan Neitz to approve the minutes of 6/15/2016 with handwritten change of date. James Smith seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

Adjournment: Motion, 6:49 PM James Smith motioned to adjourn the meeting. Jonathon Neitz seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

Michael Morrissette, Chairman

Jonathan Neitz, Member

James F. Smith, Member

Jen Berfuckfomin 200 Affin ST UXBRIDGE MA.

NANCY Moore
Many Moore
Many Millville Rd
Uxbridge, MA

Dear Affond 1974 IEA DR

Par Hannon

Racheel Frazier 191 Buttermille Cang

Trica Chick Troak st Uxbridge, Mas